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Weekly Newsletter – 7th June 2019  

Congratulations to Mrs Harper (Becky) as she leaves today to move onto the next chapter of her 

life in becoming a mom. Good luck!  

Well done to everyone for coming in your PJ’s you all looked amazing!   

 

Before half term our cricket team took part in a Kwik Cricket tournament at Stourbridge County Cricket 
club. Our Year 5 and 4 pupils have received training from coaches from Worcester cricket club every week 
for the past few months, so the children were very prepared and excited about the tournament. 
In a very close and enthralling first game, which went down to the last ball, Caslon came out as winners. 
Unfortunately, we lost our next three games against some very good teams, but well done to all the boys 
and girls who took part.  
 
Our year 5/6 girls also took part in another cricket tournament this week. They performed really well and 
won their first game convincingly. Unfortunately they lost their next 3 games, but still did fantastic, 
finishing 8th out of the 12 schools who took part.  All this cricket has got us all in the mood for the cricket 
world cup! 
 
Our Year 5/6 girls have been getting into the mood for the upcoming women's football world cup. The girls 
have been training every week in preparation for a girl’s league taking place during June. There are a lot of 
sporting events coming up in June. Watch this space to see how we get on! 

 

Dinner prices have increased to £2.40 per meal. Thank you for bearing with us during this transition 

time. School Menu Week 3 – see separate message with menus attached.  

 

Rockstar Timetables 

 

Fastest Pupils  

Josh Jasper 0.65seconds 

 

Rayhan Iqbal 0.74 seconds 

Isaiah Sala-Pongo  0.75 seconds 

George Harrison 0.78 seconds 

Archie Jones 0.84 seconds  

 

Top Earners over the past 14 days  

Leah Evans 25,001 coins 

 

Kasseem Muflahi 21,460 coins 

Rayhan Iqbal 14,235 coins 

Josh Jasper  12,090 coins 

Archie Jones  10,826 coins 

 



 

 

Reminders  

As you are can see around our building, we now have scaffolding we are about to start works next 

week on a new roof for the school, this project will take us all the way through until the 31st August. 

Please be mindful when moving around the site.  

 

Please can you check your child’s hair, we have had a few cases of head lice within school.  

 

Please note school uniform is an essential part of school life, we will be monitoring this closely over 

the next couple of weeks. Children need to ensure they are in school shoes (Black), summer dresses 

can be worn for girls.  

 

Naming uniform this time of year children regularly remove their cardigans and sweatshirts as it 

becomes warmer during the day. Please ensure that these are names as children need to be able to 

identify their own clothes.  

 

PE kits need to be in school and this includes, blue shorts, yellow t-shirt and school pumps.  

Please can I remind parents that the carpark is for the use of school staff and visitors only and 

should not be accessed by parents without prior agreement with the Headteacher.  

 

Attendance - is vital to a child’s education and please parents can we ask you contact the office on 

the first day of your child’s absence and if they need to go to the doctors, medical evidence must be 

provided to ensure a child’s absence is recorded.  

 

 

Afterschool Clubs for next half term 

Day Club  Classes 

Monday – 3.15pm – 4.00pm Netball  Year 5 and 6 (20 places) 

Tuesday  - 3.15pm – 4.00pm Plastic Investigators Club Year 3,4, 5 and 6 (20 places) 

Wednesday – 3.15pm – 4.00pm Girls Football  Year 5 and 6 (15 places) 

Thursday – 3.15pm – 4.00pm Football Year 1 and 2 (20 places) 

Thursday – 3.15pm – 4.00pm Coding club Year 3, 4, 5 and 6 (20 places) 

These are available to book through school buddy next week.  

 

 

Schoolsbuddy  

Please can I remind you to book your breakfast club, after school club, lunches for day-care and 

nursery children as sometimes children arrive without being booked in. If parents continue to book 

or send children without payments, then we will have to put all places on hold until payments are 

made. Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

 



 

Spring/Summer Term – Dates for the Diary  

Date    Event 

10.06.19 Reception Height and Weights Check  

10.06.19 World Oceans Day, children to come to school wearing blue.  

21.06.19 Mufti Day – Bring a bottle for the Summer Fayre  

21.06.19 Year 6 seeing a performance at Earls 

24.06.19 Year 1 and 2 trip to Safari Park  

26.06.19 Reception trip to Dudley Zoo 

28.06.19 Mufti day – bring in jars full of goodies for the Summer Fayre 

02.07.19 Year 3 and 4 trip to Conkers 

3 - 5.07.19 Frank Chapman Residential Year 6  

05.07.19 Mufti day – being in cakes or plants for the Summer Fayre  

06.0.7.19 Summer Festival including the Summer Fayre  

12.07.19 Reports will be sent home  

12–18.07.19 Book Fair held in the main Reception Office. 

15.07.19 Sports Day, then picnic lunch on the school field  

16.07.19 Parents Evening 3.15-4.15pm No appointments necessary  

18.07.19 Year 6 leavers performance at 1pm, then afternoon tea with parents 

Children then to return to school 6:30pm – 8.00pm for leavers disco.  
 


